









6/9/09
To:  South Atlantic Council

     My name is Captain Bob Stone and I have been red snapper fishing off Daytona Beach, Florida since 1943 with my father Jake Stone.  Through the late 1940’s and into the early 1980’s red snapper fishing was good but not every day was a great catch.  Even in the 1950’s and 1960’s there were days when fishing was difficult.  For 9-10 months out of the year we would catch red snapper 2-5 pounds and a few of the larger older fish over twenty pounds.  Only during the summer months did we see the large schools of big red snapper over 20 pounds.  They would live in deep water most of the year where it was too deep to fish and come in shallow to spawn for a couple of months during the summer.  This is where the pictures of the giant red snapper were taken.  Very few pictures were taken of the great catches of smaller snapper that were being caught 75% of the year.  The annual spawn made it possible to catch great numbers of the bigger older fish.  

     This may be the reason for the concern about the lack of older fish in the SEDAR 15.  If 90% of the older fish are in deep water 75% of the year wouldn’t that cause a problem with the lack of data on older fish.  If you want a true picture of the age structure of red snapper you should do all data collection between June and September from commercial boats and charter boats because they are the only ones really equipped to catch such large fish.  Party boats are biased towards smaller red snapper by their very nature.  This is another problem with the data collected because party boats are biased towards catching smaller snapper for tackle and average angler ability.  SEDAR 15 should be sent back for review until real unbiased data from a full population in the summer can be gathered.  









Thank you,









Captain Bob Stone
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